EDITH CAVELL SURGERY

PATIENT GROUP MEETING 28th September 2022
Present: 
	Practice Team

Ruksana Miah (RM)
Dr Syed Zaidi (SZ)
Belinda Boyer (BB)
Ricky During (RD)
	Patient Group

(PS) 
(HR) 
(CK) 
(JG) 


Apologies: 

	(FJ) Fran James
	


	
	Agenda Item


	Discussion



	1
	Welcome and Introductions
	

	2
	Previous Meeting Minutes
	

	3
	Sharp Bins
Update
	Lambeth GP Surgeries and Pharmacies should no longer be collecting sharps from patients. Reception must refer to Lambeth Council for home collection.

	4
	Dr IQ
	PPG members experiencing difficulties getting through to a clinician on Dr IQ

Whilst there have been some positive experiences, they would like to feedback that some days it feels as though Online Consultations are only available for a slim window of time in the morning before we reach capacity and the app closes. Secondly, it was suggested that it may be helpful to amend the Closed Message on Dr iQ so that alternatives can be suggested, e.g. “Please contact the surgery so that we can check when the next Hub appointment is available” or “If you still need to speak with a clinician for today please contact 111”.

	5
	NHS Scam Text
	PPG member received spam text claiming “You’ve been in close contact with omicron variant, purchase a text kit from this website”. First time it was reported to receptionist they confirm they would pass it onto manager, unfortunately this may not have happened. Second time it was reported manager alerted NHS. NHS already aware of the issue + there are news reports asking the public to remain vigilant for fake messages.

	6
	Appointments
	Roughly we have a 60:40 ratio of Face-to-Face appointments compared to Telephone appointments, but there’s flexibility to change a face to face appointment into a telephone call if needed.
Currently there is some availability to book doctor appointments up to 2 weeks in advance, but the practice is considering extending this to 3 weeks in advance – the PPG discussed how sometimes allowing patients to book multiple weeks in advance can slightly increase DNA’s as patients may forget despite text reminders. PPG also discussed that the number of DNAs has decreased significantly over the last few years, but the practice will continue to get the number of DNAs as low as possible.

	7.
	Home Visits
	The policy for booking a home visit is that the patient or a family member or their carer will usually call the surgery when phone lines open and they will request a home visit. Our reception team will initially book this as a telephone call with a doctor and during this telephone call the doctor will assess on a case-by-case basis whether a home visit is appropriate. During the call they will also agree a suitable time to visit the patient; this will usually be on the same day.

	8
	COVID and FLU clinics at Streatham Place site.
	COVID and Flu vaccination clinics have re-started at our Streatham Place site. The clinics run on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays 9am – 4:30pm and operate on a Walk-In basis.

	9
	Staff Update
	We are sad to announce that Dr Hassan has finished his time with Edith Cavell Surgery but we wish him all the best. A new GP, Dr Naveed, has joined the practice. We also have extra sessions with Dr Choudhuri. 

	9
	Next Meeting will be on:
	11th January 2023
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